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CHILDREN, YOUNG PEOPLE AND FAMILIES SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

8th June, 2011


Meeting commenced:
2.00 pm 

“                  ended:
4.00 pm.

PRESENT:
Councillor Pennington - in the Chair



Councillors Balkind, Bramer-Kelly, Brocklehurst, Clague, Collinson, Dobbs, Mold, O’Neill and R.Wilson. 
OFFICERS:
N.Page


Children’s Services  
J.Stonehouse


(Item 4)
S.Myers                                         (Item 5)


C.Chapman

-
Democratic Services

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were submitted on behalf of Barbara Goldstone, Rev. Paxton, Cllr Morris and Cllr Coen.

On behalf of the committee Councillor Pennington welcomed the new members, including the Deputy Chair and expressed thanks to those members that have now left. 

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

3. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

There were no questions from members of the public.

4. SAFEGUARDING ACTION PLAN- PROGRESS TRACKER
This is currently a standing item on the agenda to enable members to monitor the progress made in relation to the Safeguarding Action Plan. 

With the agreement of the Chair, the Deputy Director proceeded to comment on the key issues within the action plan.

During discussions the following points were raised:-

· Sally Rees, formerly  Director of Children’s Services in Staffordshire, has been appointed as the Chair of the Local Safeguarding Children’s Board

· Sally will take up her appointment in September and will at some point want to meet with the committee members 

· Improvements to the ICS system are ongoing with a group of Social Workers acting as champions helping to implement the enhancements

· Future changes in relation to a national bespoke service may be required in response to recommendations made within the Munro Review of Child Protection  
· Whilst there will have been two new versions of the Carefirst system in a 12 month period, the timing of such updates/upgrades can be controlled by the Directorate
· The appointment of permanent Service Managers is almost complete, replacing the majority of interim and agency staff

· The auditing of case files is ongoing with approximately 100 cases completed each month. 

· The management of cases is prioritised through monthly supervision between social workers and their manager

The Chair stated that monitoring of the action plan enabled members to clearly see the progress being made and thanked the officers for the report.      

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.


(2) THAT the committee would like to continue to receive the safeguarding action plan: progress tracker on a monthly basis.
5. EARLY INTERVENTION AND PREVENTION
The Strategic Director introduced this item by informing members that the restructure of the service had enabled management to take stock of the good work undertaken and to identify what needs to be done to take this work forward. Through a number of high profile research documents it has been recognised that early intervention and preventative work provides positive outcomes for children and families. Early interventions can prevent the need of more costly interventions later on and the model being driven forward in Salford is for services provided by the Council and its partners to fit around the whole family.  

Sue Myers then went on to provide details of specific interventions currently in place.  
During subsequent discussion the following points were raised -

· The work carried out within all the interventions is fully inclusive and covers all aspects of society
· Adequate support is provided where necessary and families are closely monitored  

· The initiatives are not time based projects and the ongoing work will be embedded into mainstream work

· The relationship with schools is critical 

· A number of Primary Headteachers are exploring the possibility of joining forces and buying in additional services via the pupil premium

· In order to measure the progress and success of these initiatives work is underway to develop a set of key indicators. It was agreed that these results would be presented at a future meeting of this committee.  
Members thanked the officers for their attendance at the meeting and for the report provided. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT updates on this matter be presented at a future meeting of this Committee in due course.

6. REPORT FROM THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

7. WORK PROGRAMME
           RESOLVED: (1) THAT the work programme be noted.
                      (2) THAT an update report on BSF be scheduled into the agenda of the July meeting.

8. FORWARD PLAN
           RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

The Chair reminded any members that wished to take up the invitation to spend half a day with the Head of Safeguarding to contact the Scrutiny Support Officer with their preferred option from the two dates provided. Arrangements will then be finalised and notified to members.
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